Vienna Record

Town Est. 1802

Vol.VI No.1

TOWN OF VIENNA

Jan. 2002

VIENNA CENSUS 2000
Selectmen's Minutes
Grant Public Hearing
Fire Truck Meeting
After Xmas Sale
Winter No Parking Ordinance

Office of the Selectmen Vienna Town House P O Box 38 212 Town House Road Vienna, ME 04360 PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID PERMIT NO. 1 VIENNA, ME 04360

POSTAL PATRON SATWSS P.O. Box or RR VIENNA, ME. 04360



New Year's Big Double Issue

Selectmen:	Meetings: 1st & 3rd Tues of the Month. 6PM at Town House
	Workshope, 2nd Tues 6DM & 4th Sat10AM at Town House

Workshops: 2nd Tues 6PM & 4th Sat10AM at To Planning Board: Meetings: 4th Wed 7PM at Town House

Fire Department: Meetings: 2nd Thurs, 7PM; Trainings: 3rd Thurs, 6:30PM at Fire House Tax Collector: By Appointment. Please call ahead.

Town Clerk: By Appointment. Please call ahead.

Board of Selectmen:		Planning Board:	
Al Raedle 2527		Waine Whittier, Chair	2072
Charlie Meader	2970	Creston Gaither, Sec.	2909
Dodi Thompson	2670	Alan Williams	2620
		Dianne Black	2392
Town Clerk:			
Connie Smith	3383	Merry Dumpsters (Recycling Boar	d):
		Hillary Hutton, Chair	3686
Tax Collector:		Steve Richardson	2610
Rachel Meader	2970	Ann Gibbs	2610
		Diane Friese	2713
Treasurer:		Muffy and Jim Floyd	2148
Marti Gross	2552		
		Recreational Land Committee:	
Road Commissioner:		Dodi Thompson, Chair	2670
Dan Goucher	2833	Dour Thompson, Chan	2070
Dun Godener	2000	Cemetery Committee:	
Constable / Harbormaster:		Harold Bean	2536
Randy Carl	3114	Ernestine Emery	2332
Raildy Carr	3114	Lionel LaLiberte	2097
Animal Control Officer		Dan Warner	
Randy Carl	3114	Dan warner	9201
Aunay Carr	3114	Board of Assessment Review:	
Game Warden	624-7000	Stuart Rogers, Chair	2463
	0211000	Stuart Rogers, Chair	2403
Fire Department:		Doord of America	
Jon Ljunggren, Chief	2570	Board of Appeals:	2524
Don Tibbetts, Dep.	2915	Marie Kohtala	2534
Steve Lilley, Asst.	9308	Jim Anderberg	2673
Steve Elliey, Asst.	7500	Helen Wilkey	2351
Code Enforcement Officer &		Ray Anderson	2679
Plumbing Inspector:		Jim Gajarski	2910
John Archard	2674		
Alt. Richard Marble	778-6968	Assessor's Agents:	
Ait. Richard Marble	770-0900	Mike Austin, Donna Hays	729-9118
Health Officer:			
Trish Leighton	4324	School Board Representative:	
Trisii Leighton	4324	Alison Broome	3341
Winter Road Contractor:			
Lenny Meader	778-3022	SAD#9:	778-6571
Lenny Meader	118-3022	Cape Cod Hill School:	778-3031
Life Star Ambulance Board:		Mt. Blue High School	778-3561
	2706		
Deborah Byrnes, Rep.	2706	Jay Recycling Center	897-5552
		Riverside Disposal	623-2577
Franklin Memorial Hospital	800-398-6031		
Poison Control Center 800-442-6305		Vienna Town House:	2087
Maine General Medical Center Emergency 626-1206		Vienna Community Center	4000
Kennebec County Sheriff 623-3591		Vienna Post Office:	9332
Police-Fire-Ambulance E	mergency 911	Maine State Police Emergency	800-452-4664
and and an analog B	mor Bone) > 11	Central Maine Power Emergency	800-696-1000
		Zgene)	

Geographic Area: Vienna town, Kennebec County, Maine

[For information on confidentiality protection, nonsampling error, and definitions, see text]

Subject	Number	Percent	Subject	Number	Percent
Total population	527	100.0	HISPANIC OR LATINO AND RACE	graffe.	
			Total population	527	100.0
SEX AND AGE	La de la contraction de la con		Hispanic or Latino (of any race)	4	0.8
Male	269	51.0	Mexican	1	0.2
Female	258	49.0	Puerto Rican	3	0.6
Under 5 years	19	3.6	Cuban		
5 to 9 years	28	5.3	Other Hispanic or Latino		
10 to 14 years	47	8.9	Not Hispanic or Latino	523	99.2
15 to 19 years	40	7.6	White alone	517	98.1
20 to 24 years	24	4.6	RELATIONSHIP		
25 to 34 years	36	6.8	Total population	527	100.0
35 to 44 years	96	18.2	In households	527	100.0
45 to 54 years	110	20.9	Householder	214	40.6
55 to 59 years	50	9.5	Spouse	135	25.6
60 to 64 years	29	5.5	Child	147	27.9
65 to 74 years	25	4.7	Own child under 18 years	112	21.3
75 to 84 years	19	3.6	Other relatives	13	2.5
85 years and over	4	8.0	Under 18 years	7	1.3
Median age (years)	42.8	(X)	Nonrelatives	18	3.4
	42.0	(^)	Unmarried partner	12	2.3
18 years and over	405	76.9	In group quarters	12	2.3
Male	202	38.3	Institutionalized population.		
Female	203	38.5	Noninstitutionalized population	-	
21 years and over	388	73.6	Troising additional 200 population	-	
62 years and over	68	12.9	HOUSEHOLD BY TYPE		
65 years and over	48	9.1	Total households	214	100.0
Male	20	3.8	Family households (families)	154	72.0
Female	28	5.3	With own children under 18 years	65	30.4
PAGE STATE OF THE PAGE STATE O			Married-couple family	135	63.1
RACE			With own children under 18 years	56	26.2
One race	523	99.2	Female householder, no husband present	12	5.6
White	520	98.7	With own children under 18 years	5	2.3
Black or African American	2	0.4	Nonfamily households	60	28.0
American Indian and Alaska Native	1	0.2	Householder living alone	48	22.4
Asian	-		Householder 65 years and over	15	7.0
Asian Indian	-				
Chinese	-		Households with individuals under 18 years	70	32.7
Filipino	•	-	Households with individuals 65 years and over	38	17.8
Japanese	-		Average household size	2.46	M
			Average family size	2.92	(X)
VietnameseOther Asian ¹	-		The same of the sa	2.52	(X)
Native Hawaiian and Other Pacific Islander	-		HOUSING OCCUPANCY		
Native Hawaiian			Total housing units	367	100.0
Guamanian or Chamorro			Occupied housing units	214	58.3
Samoan	1000		Vacant housing units	153	41.7
Other Pacific Islander 2	•		For seasonal, recreational, or	133	71.7
Some other race	•		occasional use	145	39.5
Two or more races				145	00.0
THE OF INDIC FACES	4	0.8	Homeowner vacancy rate (percent)	1.0	(X)
Race alone or in combination with one or more other races: 3			Rental vacancy rate (percent)	14.3	(X)
White	504		HOUSING TENURE	III (SAN SEE	
Black or African American	524	99.4	Occupied housing units	214	100.0
American Indian and Alaska Native	2	0.4	Owner-occupied housing units	190	88.8
Asian	5	0.9	Renter-occupied housing units	24	11.2
Native Hawaiian and Other Pacific Islander	- 34 // 5			24	11.2
Some other race			Average household size of owner-occupied units.	2.51	(X)
Some other race		STATE OF STREET	Average household size of renter-occupied units.	2.13	(X)

Source: U.S. Census Bureau, Census 2000.

⁻ Represents zero or rounds to zero. (X) Not applicable.

1 Other Asian alone, or two or more Asian categories.

2 Other Pacific Islander alone, or two or more Native Hawalian and Other Pacific Islander categories.

3 In combination with one or more of the other races listed. The six numbers may add to more than the total population and the six percentages may add to more than 100 percent because individuals may report more than one race.

Minutes - Vienna Selectmen's Meetings

May 15, 2001

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as read. Fire Chief Jon Ljunggren expressed his hope that the upcoming Fire Truck Referendum vote would pass. He said he was not willing to compromise the safety of his firefighters.

It was reported that the proposals for Cemetery Lot Clearing job were opened on May 5th. The job was given to Randy Carl. He reported that he was unable to burn the brush piles at this time. He will use a chipper for the first of the piles.

A Rabies Vaccination Clinic with Dr. Cooper has been set for May 26th from 1:00 to 2:30 p.m. at the Community Center. The town clerk will also register dogs at that time.

Al reported on a meeting on Historic Preservation that he attended. The discussion stressed the importance of preserving historical buildings such as our Town House.

The cemetery committee has completed a draft of the rules and regulations for the Vienna Municipal Cemetery. Copies are available at the Selectmen's office.

Warrant #10 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 10:00.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charlie Meader, Dodi Thompson, Jon Ljunggren, Randy Carl, Carolyn Raedle.

June 5, 2001

The minutes of the last meeting were not available. Richard Nystrom, Jr. requested abatement papers for his property.

Randy Carl, Animal Control Officer reported on his first rabies clinic. He reported that the clinic was a success and with one year's experience under his belt, he assured the Board that next year's clinic would be held much earlier in the year. Mr. Carl also reported on the condition of the dog that had been three times bitten by a beaver. The dog remained in home quarantine, under Mr. Carl's supervision, and it had shown no signs of illness or distemper.

Mr. Carl reported, as well, on his progress with the tree work on the Town's Cemetery lot, which has been delayed by his not having had days in which to burn the tree and brush piles. He has had difficulty obtaining a permit to

June 5th continued.

burn from the Fire Chief, due the continuing lack of rain and the dry conditions on the land.

The Board of Selectmen then discussed the issue of a business property tax for the Town of Vienna. The issue has been raised to the Board, and it has agreed to look into the matter with the State. The Town has never assessed a business property tax in the past, although a personal property tax is mandated in state law. Nonetheless, the state now has a local business property tax reimbursement program to encourage local business, which may make the assessment of a local business property tax feasible. The Board will continue to look into the issue of a local business tax. It appears to be an appropriate subject for a townwide information meeting and discussion, when the Board has had a chance to better inform itself.

The Board also discussed the possibility of painting both the roof and the outside of the Town House this year. If some money can be found in the total raised and appropriated for building repair at the Town Meeting, and it is added to the amount that remains in the Town House account, both tasks might be accomplished this year. Both certainly appear to the Board to be necessary.

The Board agreed to hire someone to clear the files and furniture out of the Selectmen's office, so the restoration work on the plaster walls and ceiling can be started.

Warrant # 11 was prepared and signed. Mail was opened and read. The meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM.

At the meeting: Albert Raedle, Charles Meader, Rachel Meader, Carolyn Raedle, Randy Carl, Richard Nystrom, Jr.

June 19, 2001

The minutes of the last two meetings were approved as amended.

Road Commissioner Dan
Goucher reported that he received
two price quoted for the paving
project on Tower Rd. Blue Rock's
quote came in lower than Pike
Industries. Dan will negotiate the
price with Pike who has worked on
the project for the last two
summers. Dan will have damage
waivers for property owners who
want to accept fill created by
ditching.

James F. Meader notified the selectmen of his intent to subdivide a property on Tower Rd.

He will meet with the planning board at their next meeting.

ACO Randy Carl reported on three animal situations that he has responded to in Vienna.

The town boat is being serviced for the season at Belgrade Lakes Marina.

The selectmen discussed the town house roof-painting project. This will be put out for proposal. The furniture will be moved out of the selectmen's office, making way for the renovation by Lionel Laliberte.

The selectmen received the 2001 – 2002 assessment of the SAD #9 Tax. Vienna's share is \$329,981 for the year. The monthly payment is \$27,498.38. (Last year's payment was \$26,044.92.)

There was a discussion of the renewal insurance policy that covers the town boat. Al will talk with Keyes Insurance about the coverage.

Warrant #12 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 11:00 p.m.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Rachel Meader, Carolyn Raedle.

Work Session: June 23, 2001
Pat Wheeler of Pat's Burner
Service volunteered to help the
selectmen move everything out of
the small office during the work
session on Saturday.

July 3, 2001

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as amended. The selectmen received the assessment for the 2001 Kennebec County Tax in the amount of \$34,954.46.

It was reported that Creston Gaither d.b.a. York Hill Surveying has completed the boundary map for the Municipal Cemetery at a cost of \$339.

This year's licensing and support fees for the Tax Collector's and Town Clerk's Trio Software is \$752.50.

Dodi reported that Maine Equalization has completed the 2001 pick-up work. All property cards have been returned to the town house. The tax maps have been updated by Creston Gaither to reflect this year's property transfers. The selectmen and tax collector will now update the records on the cards and in the computer and prepare for the 2001 tax commitment. Tax bills should go out in August.

Warrant #13 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Dodi Thompson, Carolyn Raedle, Bill Thompson.

July 17, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as read. Al Raedle reported that he and Charlie Meader along with Road Commissioner Dan Goucher met with Dave Ames of the DOT concerning the placement of a new driveway on Jesse Ladd Rd. Dan and Marie Repetti, future owners of the lot in the JAE Realty subdivision were here to discuss the situation with the selectmen. They agreed to place the driveway in a location that would not interfere with the established runoff on the road because of environmental concerns.

Dan reported that the work on Tower was once again awarded to Pike Industries.

There was a discussion of the winter salt and sand for the upcoming season. It was agreed that the job would go out to bid by late August.

Phil Gregory spoke to the selectmen about the importance of computer security and virus protection.

Fire Chief Jon Ljunggren reported that more volunteer firefighters are needed by the town. There will be no Fire Department Chicken Barbecue this year due to low manpower and low morale in the department. There was a discussion on the situation

the town is in by having one fire truck only.

Randy Carl reported on several calls that he responded to as Constable and ACO. He also gave a progress report on the cemetery clearing.

The selectmen will be having a work session with the tax collector as soon as possible to enter the 2001 valuation and name changes.

James Ellis told the selectmen that was planning to buy the Peter Tyler property across from the town house. He made inquiries about tree growth laws and other issues.

Brian Dreher stated that he was planning to buy three lots of the Jesse Ladd Rd. subdivision. He also discussed tree growth and other property issues with the selectmen.

Warrant #14 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 10:30 P.M.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Dan Goucher, Randy Carl, Jon Ljunggren, Dan Goucher, Marti Gross, Carolyn Raedle, Dan and Marie Repetti, Jack Ellis, Brian Dreher, Phil Gregory.

August 7, 2001

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as amended. The town has received approval from the Department of Human Services for the new municipal cemetery. Al reported that the cemetery committee would be meeting on Monday to finalize the initial gridwork of burial plots and roads.

The town has received the results of the State Audit of our money handling practices. The selectmen will set up a meeting with the town clerk, the treasurer, and the tax collector to discuss the findings. The state offered suggestions on better checks and balances in all areas of money handling.

Signs will be posted on Tower Rd. by the boat ramp on Parker Pond stating that the ramp is not maintained by the town and usage is "at your own risk".

Fire Chief Ljunggren brought by fire insurance information brochures from ISO. They will be available at the town house and the community center. Chief Ljunggren reported that the Fire Department is mailing out postcards asking for volunteer firefighters.

Warrant #15 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Jon Ljunggren, Carolyn Raedle.

August 21, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as read.

Fire Chief Ljunggren and the selectmen discussed the pros and cons of used fire trucks and new trucks.

The selectmen have opened an account with Hammond Lumber Co. for paint and other supplies.

Dan Goucher discussed the Anderson Rd. project. Al reported on his discussions with Mark Hedden and MMA. Dan reported that the Tower Rd. project would be started this week. Ervin Bean will mow the roadsides for a cost of \$1400.

The selectmen resended an earlier decision and voted to buy the winter sand from George Tibbetts, and give the job of hauling and putting up to the Road Commissioner.

Randy Carl gave his reports at Constable/Harbormaster and Animal Control Officer.

Warrant #16 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

August 21 continued.
At the meeting: Al Raedle,
Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson,
Jon Ljunggren, Dan Goucher,
Carolyn Raedle, Ernestine Emery.

September 4, 2001

There are no minutes available for this meeting.

September 18, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting approved as read.

- Plans have been completed for a road in the new cemetery.
- The cemetery committee is working on a price schedule for burial plots and perpetual care.
- The Tower Rd. project is underway.
- ACO Randy Carl will be getting more Havaheart traps, which will be available to townspeople on a temporary loan.
- Sky Ludwig has completed the eave repair at the town house.
- Warrant #18 was prepared and signed.
- Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

• At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Randy Carl, Dan Goucher, Carolyn Raedle, Sky Ludwig.

October 2, 2001

There are no minutes available for this meeting.

October 16, 2001

Fire Chief Jon Ljunggren discussed the importance of keeping the hydrants clear of snow. He also reported that the Fire Department had been reviewing their Standard Operating Procedures concerning hazardous materials in light of recent events.

Road Commissioner Dan
Goucher reported that Tower Rd is
scheduled to be paved on Thursday
or Friday. Dan, Chief Ljunggren
and Randy Carl all reported on a
serious injury accident that
occurred while a Pike Industries
employee, who had been working
on Tower Rd., was loading his
equipment. The Vienna Constable
and Fire Chief, the Rescue Squad
and others from Mt. Vernon, the
State Police, and LifeStar
Ambulance all responded. The
victim was airlifted to Lewiston.

October 16 continued.

There was a discussion on the importance of the Road Commissioner always notifying the Constable and Fire Chief anytime a town road will be temporarily closed or any detour is in use.

The Dot has furnished examples of forms used for turnaround and drainage easements. "School Bus Turnaround" signs have been put up on Klir Beck Rd as well as a "Caution - Children" sign on Stream Rd.

Dan reported that he still has work planned for the Bessey, Stream, Jesse Ladd and Anderson roads.

Constable/Harbormaster
Randy Carl will put the town boat
into winter storage. He reported on
recent calls he has received as
Constable.

Dodi reported that the Mt. Vernon Rescue Squad has requested \$900 as Vienna's share of the new defibrillator. This will be taken out of surplus.

The selectmen signed the new three-year Ambulance Service Agreement with Franklin Memorial Hospital.

The board voted to adopt the new General Assistance Ordinance appendixes for 2001 – 2002. The adoption paper was signed and a copy will be sent to the Department of Human Services.

Warrant #20 was prepared and signed. The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 p.m. At the meeting: Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Randy Carl, Jon Ljunggren, Dan Goucher, Marti Gross, Connie Smith.

November 5, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as read.

The selectmen discussed winter boat storage options with Constable/Harbormaster Randy Carl.

Town Clerk Connie Smith was preparing for tomorrow's election. This is a State Referendum Vote as well as a SAD #9 question. Connie, Ernestine Emery and Amber Emery were on their way to the Community Room to set up the voting booths, tables, ropes, etc. for the election. Polls will be open from 10:00 A.M. until 8:00 P.M.

It was reported that this year's Tower Rd project has been completed. Also, the winter sand/salt has been put up and covered with plastic.

Warrant #21 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 10:00 P.M.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Connie Smith, Ernestine Emery, Amber Emery, Carolyn Raedle.

November 20, 2001

The meeting was held in the Community Room due to the floors being refinished in the Town Hall.

Town Clerk Connie Smith reported that the dog licensing tags for 2002 were now available.

Harbormaster reported that the town boat has been serviced for the winter and shrink wrapped by Great Pond Marina. It is being stored adjacent to the Community Center.

Road Commissioner Dan Goucher reported on work done on the Mountain Rd. A letter from Dianne Friese was read, concerning the bottom portion of Anderson Rd., which ends by the Hedden residence. Drainage easements are required from Mark and Carol Hedden before Dan can finish the project.

There was a discussion with Snowplow Contractor Lenny Meader about town roads and preparation for the upcoming season. The discussion included a review of last season and possible ways to improve this year's service.

A card was read from Betty White of the Mt. Vernon Food Bank thanking the Town of Vienna for the \$200 donation.

Brian Dreher talked to the selectmen about permits and paperwork for his property.

Plumbing inspector/Code Enforcement Officer John Archard was contacted by telephone on the matter.

There will be no selectmen's work session on Saturday, November 24 due to Thanksgiving. There are plans to move the furniture, etc. back in place at the Town House on Tuesday, November 27 at 8:00 AM. Randy Carl and a friend volunteered to move it out and will also move it back in. The selectmen will have work sessions during that day and at 6:00 P. M. that night to get things back in order. There will also be a work session on Saturday, December 1st at 10:00 A.M.

Warrant #22 was prepared and signed. The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Connie Smith, Marti Gross, Randy Carl, Lenny Meader, Colleen Meader, Brian Dreher, Chris Smith.

December 4, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as read.

Discussion of putting a pond at one end of the town cemetery for the Fire Department's use.

December 4th continued

- Discussion on the fire truck situation and how the article(s) will be presented on the town meeting warrant.
- Cemetery committee is discussing the fee schedule for lots and perpetual care.
- > Kyes Insurance has notified the town that Peerless Insurance Co. is no longer writing the type of bond insurance that the town requires. Kyes will find the town another company before the current policy expires.
 - Warrant #23 was prepared and signed. Meeting adjourned at 10:00 P.M.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Dodi Thompson, Marti Gross, Jon Ljunggren, Rachel Meader, Irene Goff, Carolyn Raedle, Lois Brown, Gil Brown.

December 19, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as read. Al reported that he talked to Bill Hinkle of the DEP about the proposed pond on one end of the cemetery. Mr. Hinkle stated that the only requirement is that it be 100 feet from the stream.

Fire Chief Jon Ljunggren reported that the Smokey the Bear Fire Danger sign and the Town of Vienna sign, located at the Town Park had been vandalized. Both signs will be removed and hopefully repaired.

Chief Ljunggren reported that the fire truck went in for servicing. It will not pass inspection until four tires have been replaced. Jon said that there is enough money in the budget for the new tires. The current sticker is good until December 31.

The three dry hydrants need to be shoveled out a few times a winter beyond what the plow can do. This job will be done by Ernestine Emery, who also shovels the town house entrance and path and the Community Building.

Randy Carl reported that the last of his brush piles at the cemetery have been successfully burned. This completes the job that he contracted to do.

It was reported that the first burial had taken place in the Town Cemetery. The selectmen voted to set the price of lots at \$100 per lot plus \$100 for perpetual care for up to eight lots for residents and property owners. For non-residents who don't own property in Vienna, the price for perpetual care will be \$150 per lot. There was a discussion of possible plans for future cemetery landscaping.

December 19th continued.

Al reported that he is continuing his work on the handicapped access grant for the town house.

The selectmen and Road Commissioner Dan Goucher had a lengthy discussion of the Anderson Rd. project. Dan reported that although this year's portion of the project has been started, there is not enough money in the budget to pay for it in 2001, due to miscalculation on his part. Several options were discussed:

1. A special town meeting now to

- request that enough money is taken out of surplus to finish the job.
- 2. Finishing the project in January and submitting the bills for the 2002 budget.
- 3. Over drafting the accounts for 2001 and ask that the overdraft be taken out of surplus at March town meeting.
- 4. Putting everything on hold until after the March town meeting.

Al will call MMA to see what our options are from a legal stand point and then get back to Dan as soon as possible.

Warrant #24 was prepared and signed. The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 A. M.

At the meeting: Al Raedle,
Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson,
Jon Ljunggren, Marti Gross, Dan
Goucher, Carolyn Raedle.

January 2, 2001

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as amended. The first order of business was the Anderson Rd. project. Residents Mark and Carol Hedden, Diane Friese and Don Acorn joined the selectmen and Road Commissioner Dan Goucher in the discussion.

Al was told by legal at MMA that the only way the town could finish the job now to make plowing possible this winter, would be for Dan to donate the work (with a monetary value for labor and materials) as an unconditional gift to the town. Dan agreed to do this out of concern for the project and to avoid spring road damage. Al was advised by MMA that the selectmen have the option to submit an article at the March town meeting asking that Dan be reimbursed for his gift to the town.

To proceed with the job, it was agreed that Dan would take out the first maple tree and put a culvert under Hedden's driveway and a culvert under the turnaround. He will need a corrected drainage easement from the Heddens and a drainage easement from the Friese/Acorns. It was agreed that everyone would meet back here tomorrow night to finalize the paperwork.

January 2 continued.

Town Clerk Connie Smith filled out nomination papers for all the incumbents who were present. Warrant #25 and Warrant #1 were prepared and signed. The meeting was recessed until 6:00 P. M. the following night.

At the meeting: Al Raedle, Charles Meader, Dodi Thompson, Rachel Meader, Marti Gross, Dan Goucher, Connie Smith, Carolyn Raedle, Mark Hedden, Carol Hedden, Diane Friese, Don Acorn, Chris Smith.

January 3, 2001

The meeting reconvened with the selectmen voting unanimously to accept an unconditional gift of labor and materials from Dan Goucher dba Dan Goucher Construction not to exceed the amount of \$7500 for the Anderson Road project.

Mark and Carol Hedden and Diane Friese and Don Acorn submitted their notarized drainage easement forms to the selectmen. The selectmen and Dan Goucher then went to Notary Dorothy Waugh's residence to sign the gift agreement.

The meeting was adjourned a 7:00 P.M.

No Parking Ordinance

Parking will not be permitted on the sides of town roads during snowstorms.

Parkers interfere with the work of snowplows and delay the clearing of Town roads for commutation and emergency vehicles.

A snowstorm, for the purpose of this ordinance, is defined as a storm on which a Town of Vienna snowplow is dispatched to clear roads.

Cars found in violation of this ordinance may be towed at the expense of the vehicle's owner. Roads must be kept clear during snowstorms as an issue of public safety.

Board of Selectmen Town of Vienna Adopted April 17, 2001

Note: On January 15th this ordinance will be amended to include the snowplow turnarounds and the school bus turnarounds.

Notice

Vienna Fire Truck Meeting Thursday, January 17, 2002 7:00 p.m. at the Fire Station

NOTES

From
Town Clerk
Connie Smith
293-3383

It's time to license your dogs!

2002 Tags & licenses are available now. \$5.00 Late fee after January 31st.

NOMINATION PAPERS

for town officers are now available – Deadline is January 22 to get your name on the ballot.

Notice of Public Hearing

The Town of Vienna will conduct a Public Hearing on Tuesday, January 15 at 7 P.M. at the Vienna Town House to solicit public comments on a Public Facilities application to the Maine Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program, administrated by the Department of Economic and Community Development. The Town of Vienna is submitting the applications for funds to remove architectural barriers to the Town House. The application deadline is January 18, 2002. Any member of the public who wishes to comment or ask questions regarding the proposed project is invited and encouraged to attend the meeting on January 15, talk to one of the Selectmen on or before the January 15 meeting, or submit their comments in writing to the Board of Selectmen by the date of the hearing.

The Town of Vienna is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmation Action Employer and supports Equal Housing Opportunity.

TOWN OF VIENNA SURPLUS ITEMS FOR SALE

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS ARE FOR SALE BY SEALED BID.

- > COMPUTER- 486, NO HARDDRIVE, NO MONITOR
- > XEROX COPIER 5310 NEEDS WORK
- > SHARP ZX-505 ELECTRIC TYPEWRITER
- > LASONIC COMPUTER SPEAKERS
- > EXTERNAL TAPE BACKUP DRIVE W/CORD
- > MISCELLANEOUS COMPUTER PROGRAM MANUALS
- > OLYMPIA MANUAL TYPEWRITER
- > SWINTEC 1186 CMP ELECTRIC TYPEWRITER
- > VANTAGE II MICROFORM READER
- > 2 BULB FLORESCENT LIGHT FIXTURE W/BULBS

ITEMS MAY BE VIEWED AT THE TOWN HOUSE DURING REGULAR MEETING HOURS OR BY APPOINTMENT.

SELECTMEN WILL BE ACCEPTING SEALED BIDS (CLEARLY MARKED "SURPLUS BID") UNTIL FEBRUARY 12TH AT 6:00 P.M. ALL BIDS WILL BE OPENED AT THAT TIME.